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Global development and growth is increasingly recognized to be 
dependent on ideas, knowledge and innovation. The availability of 
intellectual capital and skilled, innovative people is critical to 
the growth of an economy. India is currently poised to grow into one 
of the largest economies in the world. The nation is beset by several 
problems, which include access to food, energy and  healthcare among 
others. Generating solutions to such problems will require new ideas 
and innovations on a scale that is widespread in the society and 
industry. 
 
Universities and higher educational institutions are expected to lead 
and set the innovation agenda – especially in developing people with 
the necessary skill sets, background and attitudes to solve local, 
national and global problems. Universities and Institutes in India 
face several challenges in the changing global scenario. Can Indian 
universities be the catalysts for innovation in the Indian economy? 
How can we create an enabling environment in our universities that 
facilitates innovation? How can universities play a role in 
developing innovation ecosystems in their local areas/ regions? How 
do we build vibrant linkages between universities and industry, 
government and other societal entities. 
 
The Ministry of Human Resources Development, University Grants 
Commission and IIT Bombay are organizing a one day brainstorming 
workshop of Vice Chancellors and Directors of higher educational 
institutions on March 1, 2012 to discuss these issues. The workshop 
is structured as a forum to share experiences and focus on specific 
steps that universities and Government can take in fostering 
innovations. In order to provide some background , we will have three 
short presentations – from IIT Bombay and two major Universities. We 
will also have a brief presentation on the national innovation 
network hosted at IIM Ahmedabad. In the afternoon session we will 
have open discussions – on (a) the internal enabling environment, (b) 
catalyzing innovations in society. In the concluding session we will 
discuss specific suggestions on new initiatives, mechanisms that can 
help foster innovation. 
 

 

 


